MINUTES OF EBLGA GENERAL MEETING

August 3, 2021

Vice President Nancy Sartor called the meeting to order at 12:45 p.m.

Nancy noted that President Linda Johnson was not in attendance and gave her apologies for not being able to attend.

Nancy welcomed Judy Kay Wilks back and hoped to see her on the golf course soon.

The July 6th General Meeting minutes were approved.

Introduction of New Members – Teresa Holm read off the names of all 19 of the new members, many of whom were in attendance.

Vice President – Nancy reported we only have one social event outside of the tournament. September 9th will be our awards banquet.

Treasurer's Report – Dena Brunskill reported that all is going well. We have \$4,771.36 cash in the bank and \$3,876.34 in operating funds. There is \$335 in the Hole in One fund and \$560 in the Ringer fund. New members in July were Sara Nickels, Debra Finn, Lorri Kempfner and Audra Baber.

Tournament Chairman – Bert Herndon noted that we do not have all the final numbers on the Swing Fore a Sister Tournament. She hopes to announce that at the September meeting. Bert said that Grace Farrington had a poem that she had written for the Swing and would like to recite it with the help of a couple other ladies. The poem will be posted on our website.

Niners – Nancy reported that the Niners group are thriving. They have had close to 40 people and their tee times are getting filled every week.

Directory – Janet Cutshall reported that she has 2 directory left if anyone wants to buy them. They are \$2.50 each. Nancy thanked Janet for all her hard work on the Directory.

Website – Nancy spoke about all the work that Donna has done on the website. She posts all the results of our weekly tournament, as well as anything else that needs to be posted.

Handicap – Kathleen Wipprecht handed out a Hole in One ball marker to Debbie Tietge for her Hole in One on May 11th on Hole 6. Linda Johnson was not at the meeting to receive her Break 80 pin. She scored a 76 on July 23rd. Olivia Garvey broke 90 on July 10th shooting an 88. Martha Katz on July 6th broke 90 shooting an 89. Joyce Mitchell also on July 6th broke 90 scoring an 88 and Gina Walthall broke 90 on July 24th also scored an 88. Most improved golfer for the month of July was Linda Johnson and will receive a \$10 gift certificate for the pro shop.

Joyce announced that a past member, Pam Mitchell, will be turning 80 on August 17th. Pam loves hats, so she purchased a painter hat as well as cards to sign for her.

Nancy gave Ashley and her team in excess of \$700 from all the ladies to thank them for such a great job that they have done for us.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gina Walthall Secretary